THE LIBRARY AMERICAN ACADEMY IN ROME VIA ANGELO MASINA 5 ROME June 16, 1949 Prof. Friedrich Baethgen Sternwaldestr. 20 Miinchen Dear Professor Baethgen, I am taking the liberty of writing to you on the advice of Prof. Mommsen who told me that you could help us in the renewal of our exchanges with the Akademie der Wissenschaften, Philos.-Hist. Kl., and the Akad. d. Wiss., Philol.-Hist. Kl. of Leipzig. From the Berlin Academy we used to receive the Abhandlungen and the Jahrbuch. The last numbers we have are: Abh. 1944, no.5. Jahrb. 1942. From the Leipzig Academy we used to receive the Abhandlungen and the Berichte. The last numbers we have are: Abh. B.XLIV, no.1. Ber. B.91, no.4. Vol.19 of our Memoirs will be sent to both the Academies probably at the end of this summer. Anything you could do for us in this matter will be certainly greatly appreciated. Sincerely yours P. Di Dachn P. de Daehn Librarian